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To insure the correct assessment of freight charges and to avoid infractions of
federal and state laws, shippers must use proper commodity word descriptions on
the bills of lading and shipping orders.  Such descriptions must conform
to those shown in the National Motor Freight Classification (STB NMF 100
Series).  Appropriate abbreviated descriptions are permitted provided the NMFC
item and appropriate Sub number thereof are shown.  Incomplete or improper
commodity descriptions accompanied by a class rating are not acceptable forms
of abbreviation and shall not determine the proper classification rating
applicable to such commodity.  Packaging types are required for classification
rating and must also be shown.
 
If Carrier receives a bill of lading, shipping order, manifest or receipt for
goods where an incomplete or improper commodity description is used or where
the NMFC item number is not valid or has expired, Carrier will make every
effort to classify the freight according to the information shown.  In the
event Carrier, in its judgment, cannot determine the proper classification
rating, such commodity will be assigned a class 150 rating, and rates will be
assessed on that basis. (See Notes A & C)
 
For commodities that are subject to different class ratings dependent upon the
actual density or density group, shipper must show on bills of lading and
shipping orders at time of shipment the actual density or density group.  If
the actual density or density group is not shown and shipment is inadvertently
accepted, charges will initially be assessed on the basis of the class
applicable to the lowest density provided.  Upon submission of satisfactory
proof of a higher actual density, freight charges will be adjusted to the basis
of the class applicable to such density. (See Notes B & C)
 
Note A: Upon submission of satisfactory “proof” of the actual commodity shipped
and where a proper description of articles can be determined, charges will be
adjusted on the basis of the proper description, NMFC item and class.
 
Note B: Upon submission of satisfactory “proof” of actual density, charges will
be adjusted to the basis of the class applicable to such density.
 
Note C: “Proof” is described as an invoice or packing slip along with a pre-
printed specification sheet or catalog page, which lists the commodity
description, weight and shipping dimensions.  If an invoice and packing slip
are not available, then a copy of the specification sheet or catalog page
information identifying the freight must correspond to an order/product number,
which can also be found on the original Bill of Lading.
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